
 South Otago High School  
 Newsletter 26th June 2020 
 Nga mihi mahana ki a koutou katoa  
 Warm greetings to you all 

students have been. I 
have also noted other 
changes in the positive 
relationships about the 
school and how school is 
a supportive, caring 
environment for all 
students and staff. Thank 
you to the students of the 
QSA Group (Queer 
Straight Alliance) who, 
with the support of Ms 
Adams, did a great job. 
 
Second half of the year planner 
At the start of the year we provide each family with 
a copy of the school plan which had important dates 
for the year. With the changes in the term dates and 
the loss of time in school some of the dates and 
events have had to be moved. Next week we will be 
e-mailing home an updated plan for the year with 
revised dates. The end of the school year date 
remains unchanged. However the scheduled 
Teacher Only Day that was on the earlier plan for 4 
August has now been postponed until 2021 
 
Finally 
As we approach the final week of the term and the 
mid point of the year it is an important time for 
students to reflect upon what they have achieved so 
far and to plan how they are going to attain their 
goals at the end of the year. This next week I 
encourage parents to sit alongside their child to look 
at the feedback from the live reports on the Portal 
and check the achievement so far. Talk to your son/ 
daughter about what they need to do next. The aim 
should be to prepare for the school holidays so that 
students have both time to take a break but also 
prepare for what lies ahead. 
 
Have a good weekend. 
Ka Kite Ano 
Mike Wright 
Principal 

Dear Parents/Caregivers 
Kia Ora Tatou  
This week I have been reviewing the applications 
for the South Otago High School nominations for 
the Otago Daily Times Annual Class Act 
representatives. Students were asked to prepare a 
brief personal outline that highlights their 
contribution to academic achievement, sport, 
cultural activities leadership both in the school and 
wider community. 
 
The standards that our students have met are 
extremely high. We have young people who have 
diverse talents, great experiences and have already 
developed significant leadership skills. The decision 
as to who should be the two recipients of this 
prestigious award was very challenging. It is my 
absolute pleasure to announce that the 2020 Class 
Act recipients will be  
 
¶ James Briones 
¶ Luka Wilson 
 
I look forward to accompanying them to the award 
ceremony where they will have the opportunity to 
meet the Prime Minister as they receive their 
awards. 
 
Open Night 
On Thursday evening we hosted our annual open 
night for prospective new students. The evening 
was well attended and I greatly appreciated the 
work of the current students who gave up their time 
to demonstrate activities about the school and also 
to act as guides answering questions. The feedback 
from parents who visited with their Y7 and Y8 
students was very positive. 
 
Pride Week 
This week the school has celebrated Pride Week. 
Visitors to the school will have noticed the rainbow 
flag flying which represents the diverse and 
inclusive nature of the school. On Wednesday 
morning I reflected with the staff how accepting our 
school community is and how supportive the 

Upcoming Events Term 2 2020 

¶ Friday 3rd Julyééééééé ..........................................  Last Day Term 2 

 

Upcoming Events Term 3 2020 

¶ Monday 20th Julyééééééé ......................................  First Day Term 3 

¶ Friday 31st Julyééééééé .........................................  SNOB - Senior Ball 



Below: Hospitality students baking 400 cupcakes in preparation for Open Night.  

Library News 
This week I would like to remind students to return their library books or come in and get 
them extended for the holidays. Any books that are not returned or extended will be added 
to accounts. So please have a look at home for any books that need to be returned. 
 
This week I have been reading The light in Hidden Places which is based on a true story 
that took place during World War Two. Written by Sharon Cameron and published by 
Scholastic it is set in 1943 and focuses on the main protagonist, a 16-year-old Catholic girl 
called Stefania who works in a grocery store for a Jewish family in Poland.  Life changes 
dramatically for Stefania when the German army arrives in her home town and Stefania 
ends up helping her Jewish companions to hide from the army. Will she be successful in 
her endeavor to save their lives? This is a great book so come and grab it and lose yourself 
in another time and place to find out how it ends. 
Katrina Pudney 
Librarian 



Science  
The Science department offers the students of year 9 and 10 to extend themselves and create interest in  
science by choosing to do science badges. There are 29 topics to choose from. The students get an activity 
sheet of their chosen topic and they do the activities in their own time. They are then awarded with a  
certificate and a badge. They can do as many topics as they want.  
 
Visit http://www.sciencebadges.co.nz/badges.html   for more details.  
Mrs S Bir 
Acting Assistant HOD Science 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Biology Trip to Kaka Point 
Year 12 Biology and Technical Science students went to Kaka point to the rocky shore on Thursday. They 
were sampling the restive abundance of 4 species of their choice on the shore. It was a great day out (very 
cold to start with - ice on the sand!) and everyone enjoyed themselves!  
Morgan Kinzett 
Chris Sly HOD Sci- ence 
 
 


